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Bill Summary and 
Fiscal Analysis:   
 
SB 168 requires that any contract with an estimated contract price exceeding $100,000 for the 
construction, reconstruction, alteration, repair, improvement, or maintenance of a public building 
or public work must state that all iron, steel, and aluminum to be used in the completion of such 
contract shall be manufactured or produced in the United States. It allows for an appeal process 
for an exemption from this requirement.  
 
ODOT anticipates a FY’26 impact of $37,500,000, ODAA anticipates a FY’26 impact of 
$1,400,000, and OSIDA anticipates a FY’26 impact of $2,000,000. OBNDD, DPS, ABLE, DOC, 
OSBI, and OCME have a combined $145,740,448 in capital expenditures that will be impacted 
by the bill in FY’26, but are at this time unable to provide a Fiscal Impact for the anticipated 
increase in cost. The FY impact of the bill will vary as capital expenditures increase or decrease. 
This impact will be continually updated as more agencies provide their responses. 
 
Fiscal Impact provided by ODOT, ODAA, and OSIDA.  
 
 
 


